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Shavuot Services 2012

Saturday Night
May 26

8:00 PM.......................................... Ma’ariv
8:30 PM–12 AM...... Tikkun Leil Shavuot		..

Sunday AM
May 27

9:00 AM........................................ Services

Sunday PM
May 27

1:00 PM..........................................Mincha

Monday AM
May 28

9:00 AM........................................ Services
10:30 AM ......................................... Yizkor
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FROM THE RABBI’S DEN
By Rabbi Steven Bayar 

Shavuot suffers from bad timing; 
it occurs fifty days after the 
beginning of Passover, a time 

when religious schools are closed for 
the year. The Megillah of Ruth is read 
on Shavuot because it details the story 
of Ruth who is considered the model 
convert to Judaism. Naomi had two 
sons who married Ruth and Orpa. The 
son’s marriages bore no children. After 
Naomi’s husband and two sons died she 
wishes to return to the land of Israel without her daughters in 
law. She urges them to return to their own families. Orpa leaves. 
Ruth stays.

In the ancient world an elderly widow without male children is 
powerless. Ruth’s desire to share Naomi’s fate shows her character; 
she will not desert her elderly mother in law. When they return to 
Israel it is Ruth who works to keep them both fed. She does this 
by gleaning. In the Torah farmers were required to leave part of 
their harvest for the poor. In particular, if the workers drop any 
stalks of grain as they are harvesting, they are not allowed to pick 
them up. They are left on the ground for the poor to glean. It was 
hard work and the gleaners were not always treated with respect. 
Ruth finds herself in the field of a man named Boaz, who we later 
find is a relative of Naomi.

Boaz returns favor for favor. What Ruth did for Naomi, 
Boaz does for Ruth. Shavuot is the holiday that celebrates the 
revelation at Sinai. Ruth embodies the faith and spirit of the 
Torah we received. Faith and action are the models we follow.

Boaz and Ruth will marry and give birth to a son who is the 
grandfather of King David. The text suggests that if Ruth had 
not followed Naomi back to Israel, had she not shown Naomi 
kindness and loyalty she would never have met Boaz.

The story of Ruth brings up another question; was it just 
coincidence that Ruth went to glean in the field of Boaz or was it 
the hand of God? The older I get the less I believe in coincidence. 
I believe our lives are composed of threads of “coincidence” where 
we intersect with other lives circumstances. Each life we touch, 
each circumstance we encounter gives us the chance to bring 
about healing in the world. This weaving is a constant in our lives 
- if we allow ourselves to be sensitive to it.

Steven Bayar

To contact Rabbi Bayar, email him at cbirabbi@cbi-nj.org

Shabbat Services
Friday Kabbalat Shabbat	 8:15 p.m.
Shabbat Morning	 9:00 a.m.
Torah for Tots	 10:30 a.m.
Tefilot Ketanim	 10:30 a.m.
Yaldeinu (5/5)	 11:15 a.m.
Shabbat Journeyers’  

Minyan (5/26)	 10:45 a.m.

Minyan Rotation
Abrams – Basarab� April 29 – May 5
Beneroff – Bolton� May 6 – May 12
Brauer – Caplan� May 13 – May 19
Casel – Cohen� May 20 – May 26
Cohn – Ehrlich� May 27 – June 2

Candle Lighting
May 4	 7:36 pm
May 11	 7:43 pm
May 18	 7:50 pm
May 25	 7:56 pm
June 1	 8:01 pm

Mincha / Havdallah
May 5� 7:51 pm /8:51 pm
May 12� 7:58 pm /8:58 pm 
May 19� 8:05 pm /9:05 pm
May 26� 8:11 pm /9:11 pm
June 2� 8:16 pm /9:16 pm
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Welcome to CBI! 
New Members —
Jonathan and Naomi Rogin & family

Wendy and Nikhil Minocha & family

Barbara Berger & family

Bunny Rice

In The Community
Mazel Tov
CBI’s 2nd grade students at the Golda Och 
Academy on receiving their Chumashim: 
Eve Askin, Dara Brownstein, Joshua Fried-
man, Maia Hubscher, Oren Ramer and Sa-
die Slomovitz.

Happy Birthday (Mazel Tov) to David Most 
on his 93rd birthday.

Frieda Ostrowsky on the engagement of 
her granddaughter Allison.

Molly Burack in honor of her grandson Ben-
jamin’s engagement.

Ken and Nicole Gross on the birth of their 
daughter, Ella Madelyn.

Sue and Michael Turk on the Bar Mitzvah of 
their grandson Jamie Wolfe in Israel.

Condolences
The Ginsberg Family on the passing of 
Florence Ginsberg.

Teddy Leff on the passing of her beloved 
sister, Betty Wahl.

Lisa Satlin on the passing of her beloved 
father.

Anitta Fox on the passing of her beloved 
husband, Sheldon Fox. 

Allan Reiss on the passing of his beloved 
father, Benjamin Reiss.

To Bunny Rice on the passing of her beloved 
husband Matthew Rice.

Steve Gross and family on the passing of 
his beloved mother Ada Gross.

Jane Young on the passing of her beloved 
mother Natalie Adlman. 

Refuah Shleima
Robert Wallach

Meryl Griff Hubscher

Lisa Ryan Diamond

Jackie Fried

Gerry Eisenberger

 

 

With love and joy in our hearts 

and gratitude for life’s blessings, 

we invite our CBI community  

to join us in celebrating this special day 

as our daughter 

Shira Celia 
is called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah 

Saturday, May 19, 2012 

at nine o’clock in the morning 

Congregation B’nai Israel 

 

Kiddush luncheon to follow 

 

Cantor Lorna Wallach and Michael Kalet 

 

Please reply by May 7 with number of adults and children attending 

rsvpshira@gmail.com 

or 973-379-3811 ext. 20 
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The Omer

With Lag B’Omer approaching, our 
thoughts turn to this odd period of 
the year in which we variously adopt 

semi-mourning rituals, celebrate spring, recall the 
Holocaust, take up bows and arrows, and celebrate 
the rebirth of Israel. If you find yourself confused, 
be comforted; most people do.

The Omer is that seven-week period after Pesach 
that takes its name from the commandment to count 
bundles of barley (an omer was a measure of grain in 
ancient Israel) until Shavuot is upon us. The counting 
seems critical, as the Torah takes pains not to articulate 
the actual date on which Shavuot falls (the 6th of 
Sivan) but describes it only as the 50th day of our 
counting which began on Pesach. This odd little task, 
mildly annoying but hardly onerous, has been made 
easier with the presence of digital age omer counters 
and i-Phone Omer apps. Along the way we trip over 
two modern Israel holidays, Yom HaZicharon and 
Yom Ha-atzmauth, which are wholly out-of-character 
with the semi-mystical quality of the Omer period, and 
one deeply somber modern holiday, Yom HaShoah, 
which raises its own problems regarding Jewish rituals 
of memory and mourning.

At its base, the counting seems designed to force 
us to recognize the connections between Pesach 
and Shavuot, both agriculturally (planting leads to 
harvesting) but also spiritually (liberation paves the 
way for redemption). The message is a bit heavy-
handed for our usually nuanced canon, and would 
seem to teach us that just as we can only reap grain 
from fields that have been properly prepared and 
sown, so too could we only receive Torah once we 
had freed ourselves form physical and spiritual slavery. 
Seems a bit trite.

Fortunately, we need not stop at Torah. Early 
rabbinic-era sages wrestled with the meaning of 
the Omer, and began to view it as a semi-mystical 
period of spiritual transformation, encouraging 

Jews to refrain from 
overt celebration and 
practice modest forms of 
self-abnegation. Many 
modern Jews eschew 
celebrations during 
this time, including 
weddings, overly festive 
b’nai mitzvoth, dancing, 
and live concerts. At the 
same time, parallel rituals 
have grown up around 
hair during this period, 
most likely emanating from the ancient Nazarites (of 
the Samson story) who were somewhat obsessed with 
the power of the plait. Many Jews will not cut their 
hair during the Omer, while among certain Hasidic 
sects a boy’s first haircut is reserved for the Lag B’Omer 
following his 3rd birthday. Go figure.

Insofar as we embrace Omer rituals at all, today, 
we owe thanks to the 2nd century mishnaic rabbi 
Shimon bar Yochai (the “Rashbi”), student of Akiva 
ben Joseph, and the primary author of the Zohar. Rav 
Shimon was one of the few of Akiva’s acolytes to survive 
a terrible plague that killed 24,000 Talmud students, 
and he celebrated the end of the plague, the 33rd day 
of the Omer, with bonfires, picnics, and (what else) 
Torah learning. Oddly, he later died on Lag B’Omer, 
making our annual spring gambol an odd sort of 
yahrtzeit ritual, as well as a celebratory anniversary 
of the end of the plague. Rav Shimon crafted a 
somewhat mystical approach to the Omer, assigning 
each of the seven weeks one of seven Kabalistic values 
-- Chesed (compassion), Gevurah (strength), Tiferet 
(beauty), Netzach (persistence), Hod (splendor), Yesod 
(foundation), and Machut (nurturance). People drawn 
to the mystical explore these values while counting the 
Omer, ordering their lives, preparing for revelation, 
and tying strings around their wrists. Spiritual 
elevation is elusive, and people discover different 
paths to redemption. 

What of those three modern holidays? The 

To contact Jonathan Engel, email him at cbipresident@cbi-nj.org continued on page 14

President’s Message
By Jonathan Engel, CBI President
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cbi’s ‘got mitzvah?’ day 
may 6, 2012 

Synagogue-Wide Community Event  
Spend the morning meeting representatives from various charitable groups and 

organizations in our community.   Stay for an hour, stay for the day.   
There will be something for everyone and Men's Club is having a BBQ for lunch! 

 
there are NO regular school classes ~ children should attend with their families ~ 

childcare (under age 8) will be available with registration    

0B4B 9:00am ‘got mitzvah?’ day opens with  

Mayor Sandra Haimoff, Rabbi Bayar and Jonathan Engel and ‘got music’ with Cantor Wallach 

UPRESENTATIONS IN THE SANCTUARY 10:00 - 11:35amU  
(McRoberts, Kentucky; The Seeing Eye; Interfaith Hospitality Network; HomeFront Hearts) 

 

UINFORMATIONAL TABLES AND ACTIVITIES IN THE SOCIAL HALL 10:00 - 11:30am 
(Bracelets of Awareness, Valerie Fund, Ronald McDonald House, USY Tikkun Olam, Sar El, 

Arthritis Foundation, Dunk your Kicks, Justin Bear Charity, IHN and more...) 
 

UADDITIONAL ACTIVITIES AT CBI (times vary)
(Blood Mobile, Second Chance Toys, Bridges Meals for the Homeless and more...) 

 

UADDITIONAL ACTIVITIES OFF-SITE (1:00pm)
Cora Hartshorn arboretum and the Community Foodbank in Hillside 

COLLECTIONS (gently used, except if with an *) 
1B5Bold towels sneakers 2B6Bbooks 3B7BDVDs

*marble composition 
notebooks

*Iams small
dog biscuits 

*macaroni and cheese
(single serving) 

*cereal
(single serving)

plastic toys soda can tabs *paper towels *Build-A-Bear

U3 ‘got mitzvah?’ tee-shirts will be raffled off!
get a ticket at each table you make a donation to (winners must be present) 

To register for Presentations and Off-site Activities go to HUhttp://bit.ly/I38dK2UH

Questions? Please contact HUcbiprogramming@gmail.com UH



6 M a y  2 0 1 2    I y a r  -  S i v a n  5 7 7 2 	       w w w . c b i - n j . o r g6

MARCH WITH CBI  
IN THE SALUTE TO ISRAEL 

PARADE 
 

SUNDAY – JUNE 3rd, 2012 
 

The Bus Will Leave CBI at 11:00 AM & Return at Approximately 4:30 PM 
 

 
*Photo taken at the 2011 Salute to Israel Parade. 

 
---------------------------------------Detach before mailing----------------------------------------- 

RSVP PLEASE NO LATER THEN MAY 31st  
 

Cost is $12, which includes parade t-shirt, snacks, bottled water and bus ride into NYC 
Checks made payable to: Congregation B’nai Israel.  

Make your reservation early to ensure a seat on the bus.  
For information send an e-mail message to: michael.jurist@verizon.net 

 
Name______________________ Phone Number (with area code) _________________ 

 
_____number of parade participants in family @ $12/person ($36 maximum/family) = $_________ 

_____I’d like to be a parade sponsor for an additional $36 to help defer costs 
 

Total Amount Enclosed   = $_______ 
 

Mail this form, with payment to:  Michael Jurist, 82 Pine Street, Millburn, NJ 07041 
 

Let’s make sure we have a great turn out to show our support for Israel,  
And to celebrate 64 years of Independence! 
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HEDWIG GRUENEWALD EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER
By Rochelle Baron, Director

April has come and gone and so has Passover! We had a great time learning 
about the holiday, re-enacting the Exodus, and sharing memories of our 
seders together. ‘Matzah Man’ went home with each child and came back 

with tales of his Passover adventures. The photos are on display outside of the 
HGECC office so please come by and see where they’ve been. Last month also saw 
the first CBI Casino night, planned together with HGECC and the CBI Men’s 
Club. Many thanks to Robyn Glatt, David Sotnick, and the members of their 
respective committees who organized this great evening and worked so hard to 
make it happen. It was a great event and one we hope to do again.

Now we are up to May and we have big plans for the month! The children in the Threes’ 
classes will journey to the Trailside Nature and Science Center for a morning of outdoor learning. 
The next Preschool Shabbat dinner and Early Service, in conjunction with the CBI Membership 
committee, is scheduled for May 4 and we hope to see many of you there.

On May 9 we will welcome the mothers of our Two Year Olds at the annual “Tea with the Twos” 
event. That same evening, we are excited to welcome Tricia Stern Zelkowicz, HGECC parent, CBI 
member, and JFS Coordinator of Child and Adolescent Services, who will lead a discussion about 
transitions and young children. On May 16, the whole school will travel to Israel in celebration 
of its 64th birthday. The entire HGECC wing and part of the synagogue will be transformed into 
various cities/sites and we will spend the morning exploring, learning, and having fun together. 
On May 17, our little bakers will be making cookies in support of “Cookies for Kids Cancer”—we 
will be selling cookies at dismissal that day (12:30 and 2:30) so be sure to stop by and help us 
raise much needed funds for this charity. Also on the agenda for the month are end-of-year parent 
teacher conferences. 

We are also looking forward to enjoying the last few weeks of school with our friends. Enjoy 
the spring days ahead!

Rochelle Baron
To contact Rochelle Baron, email her at HGECC@cbi-nj.org
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cbiprogramming and hearts and hands presents 

For more information, reservations or to offer to help – contact the co-chairs:  
Lori Katzman or Marilyn Berney at cbiprogramming@gmail.com 

 

  (formerly known as mitzvathon) 

a day of service at cbi and in our 
community 

9:00 am– 3:00 pm  

come for an hour, come for the day! 

learn about cbi trips to israel and kentucky  

create a treat for a military family; make a lunch for those 
who are hungry, personalize books for those who have 
none and more activities that will make a difference in 

others lives  

8:45 am – 12pm – bloodmobile 

9 :00 a.m. - community morning minyan 

9:45 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. –on-site ‘got mitzvah?’ activities 
 presentations, informational tables, activities  

and collections for all ages 
 

11:30 a.m. - bbq lunch at the men’s club café 
 

1:00 p.m. –off-site ‘got mitzvah?’ activities 
reservations required( please respond to 

cbiprogramming@gmail.com -  
community food bank in hillside (1:00) 

or 
cora hartshorn arboretum (1:00) 

 
 

cbi's ‘got mitzvah’ day 

May 6 

new this year! 

cbi ‘got mitzvah?’ t-shirts 

these cool t-shirts will be available 
see the order form in the Bulletin 

 

Start collecting now:  

We need your:  

Gently used children’s books  

Bicycles  

Bag lunch goods  

Plastic children’s toys  

Aluminum soda can tabs  

More to come!  

participating organizations include:  justin bear, interfaith hospitality network, mcroberts kentucky, millburn usy, ronald  mcdonald house, seeing 
eye dogs of morristown,  home front hearts, valerie fund, ribbons of awareness, bridges, bookbgone, lester housing, second chance toys,  

the good people fund 
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BLANCHE BAYAR RELIGIOUS SCHOOL NEWS
By Janice Colmar, CBI Education Director

May is the month in which we assess the year which has gone by. As the 
school year rolls to an end, we take this opportunity to review and reiterate 
the learning of the past year. And if you would think that I am referring 

to a series of final exams - perish the thought. The end of the school year is about 
Maccabiah – our academic color war and other such activities that allow us a “soft” 
assessment and evaluation of the past year. 

A moment to reflect on Primary Camp. Last September we initiated a new model for our 
Kindergarten through 2nd grade students . As the year draws to a close we can say that this 
model was successful – students have enjoyed being welcomed at the door by their counselors and 
becoming friends with them. These counselors – all students in our Tichon program – have grown 
in the year, as demonstrated by our April 29 Yom Ha’atzmaut program. The students rotated 
through different activities taught by their counselors. They were escorted by … their teachers. 
This reversal is an example of the beauty of Primary Camp – where counselors can become teachers, 
and teachers can learn from counselors. Next year the model continues as we expand the school 
day for these young students to noon and the counselors receive additional responsibilities. 

Maccabiah – Each year the students in 3rd through 5th grade participate in an academic color 
war that takes place during the Tuesdays in May. I am most pleased that this year’s program was 
created by Jacob Ehrlich, an eighth grade madrikh (teacher aide) who attends Tichon. Jacob came 
to us with the theme of the Tribes and developed a program of fun study that will have students 
learning about the Tribes, their banners as described in the Torah, their placement in Israel, a 
modern city that is located in the same area, etc. Not to mention the use of Hebrew for extra 
points.

Graduation: The major culmination in May is the Graduation of the 7th grade. On May 
10, students who have been together for 5 – 8 years will gather in the sanctuary and mark their 
transition from BBRS to Tichon. A program designed by the students, we will hear about their 
favorite memories and their thoughts going forward. Many attended a Taste of Tichon in April 
and are all ready planning to continue their Jewish education at CBI or another educational 
program. In next month’s Bulletin I will present the highlights of this ceremony.

� Janice ColmarTo contact Janice Colmar, email her at cbieducator@gmail.com
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COMMUNITY EVENTS AT A GLANCE
Sunday, May 1

•• 12:00 pm - �Adult Forum
•• 8:00 pm - �Executive Committee Meeting

Wednesday, May 2
•• 7:00 pm - �Sisterhood Book Review

Thursday, May 3
•• 9:30 am - Rabbi’s Class
•• 7:00 pm - �Adult Education – “How to give a 

D’var Torah”
•• 7:30 pm - �USY – Induction Ceremony & 

Dessert
•• 8:15 pm - Adult Education – Jewish Wisdom

Friday, May 4
•• 5:30 pm - �HGECC Musical Shabbat Early 

Service  
& Dinner

Saturday, May 5
•• 10:30 am - �Yaldeinu
•• 8:30 pm - �Chaverim Havdallah Hoopla

Sunday, May 6
•• 9:00 am - �Mitzvathon

Monday. May 7
•• 9:30 am - �Rabbi’s Class
•• 6:00 pm - �Men’s Club Regional Board Meeting
•• 7:30 pm - �Sisterhood Board Meeting

Tuesday, May 8
•• 8:00 pm - �BOT Meeting

Wednesday, May 9
•• 8:00 pm - �HGECC Parent’s Workshop 

Adjusting to Preschool Transitions

Thursday, May 10 - Lag B’omer
•• 9:30 am - �Rabbi’s Class
•• 7:30 pm - �Zayin Graduation

Saturday, May 12
•• 9:00 am - �Miriam Engel Bat Mitzvah

Sunday, May 13 - Mother’s Day
•• 9:00 am - �BBRS Yom Sport

Monday, May 14
•• 9:30 am - �Rabbi’s Class
•• 8:00 pm - �Men’s Club Meeting

Tuesday, May 15
•• 12:00 pm - �HGECC ~ Director’s Luncheon
•• 12:00 pm - �Adult Forum
•• 5:30 pm - �BBRS Macciabah

Wednesday, May 16
•• 7:30 pm - �Sisterhood Planning Meeting
•• 8:00 pm - HGECC Board Meeting

Thursday, May 17
•• 9:30 am - �Rabbi’s Class
•• 6:00 pm - �CBI Youth Group Wrap-up Party

Saturday, May 19
•• 9:00 am - �Shira Kalet Bat Mitzvah

Sunday, May 20
•• 8:45 am - �BBRS Parallel Parent Shavuot 

Program

Monday, May 21
•• 9:30 am - �Rabbi’s Class
•• 6:00 pm - �Bet Moving Up

Tuesday, May 22
•• 5:30 pm - �BBRS Macciabah
•• 6:15 pm - �Sisterhood Rosh Chodesh

Wednesday, May 23
•• 8:00 pm - HGECC Board Meeting

Thursday, May 24
•• 9:30 am - �Rabbi’s Class
•• 5:15 pm - �BBRS Shavuot Board Game

Saturday, May 26 - Erev Shavuot
•• 8:00 pm - �Ma’ariv
•• 8:30 pm - Midnight - �Tikkun Leil Shavuot

Sunday, May 27 - Shavuot 1st Day
•• 9:00 am - � Service
•• 1:30 pm - � Mincha
•• 6:00 pm - � JACS

Monday, May 28 - Shavuot 2nd Day
•• Memorial Day - HGECC & Synagogue 
Office closed

•• 9:00 am - � Service
•• 10:30 am - � Yizkor

Thursday, May 31
•• 9:30 am - �Rabbi’s Class
•• 4:00 pm - �BBRS Faculty Dinner

Saturday, June 2
•• 9:00 am - �Ellie Pitkowsky Bat Mitzvah
•• 11:15 am - Yaldeinu

Sunday, June 3
•• 1:00 pm - �Israel Day Parade - see ad on  

page 6 for details

Monday, June 4
•• 9:30 am - �Rabbi’s Class
•• 6:00 pm - �Sisterhood Installation

Tuesday, June 5
•• 12:00 pm - �Adult Forum
•• 8:00 pm - Executive Committee Meeting

Wednesday, June 6
•• 6:00 pm - Men’s Club Installation

Thursday, June 7
•• 10:00 am - HGECC Graduation
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Sisterhood’s Message
By Paula Touger, Sisterhood President

Surprisingly, I don’t own a 
t-shirt that says “I survived 
another Passover”, but if I 

did, I’d be wearing it right now.
Shavuot, when we 

commemorate the giving of 
the Ten Commandments, 
is the next Festival on the 
Jewish calendar and this one 
doesn’t evoke nearly as much 
trepidation as Passover does. I recently learned (at 
the Adult Ed Passover series) of the deep connection 
between Passover and Shavuot. It can be argued that 
the experiences of the Israelites leaving Egypt and 
in the wilderness helped them to transition from 
a population of slaves to a free nation, prepared to 
receive God’s laws.

For the Board members of Sisterhood this past 
year has been a learning experience as well. We 
planned programs and events, catered Kiddushes, 
and raised funds to benefit CBI and the Jewish 
Theological Seminary. We reveled in our successes 
and looked for ways to smooth the bumps for next 
time. We listened to each other’s varying viewpoints 
and tried to think outside the box. And so we prepare 
to move on to a bigger and better year. With those 
thoughts in mind I give you the Sisterhood Board 
Slate for next year, with compliments to Jane Brauer 
and Janet Slifer, our nominating committee:

Sisterhood Proposed Slate of Board Members
2012 – 2013

President – Paula Touger
Organizational VP – Karen Tucker
Programming VPs –Debbie Liner and Wendi Weill
Membership VPs – Jennifer Glick and Jill 

Kimelman
Education VPs – Leslie McCafferty, Helene 

Moehlman, Susan Stern
Social Action VP – Laurie Schwartz
Torah Fund VPs – Lois Kleiner and Sandy Panzer
Treasurer – Michelle Barnea
Recording Secretary – Lilli Finkler
Financial Secretary – Lisa Ehrlich
Social Secretary – Judy Beneroff
Immediate past president- Janet Slifer

I invite you to join us on Monday, June 4th at 
our annual Installation and Dinner. Please mark 
your calendar and watch for further notices to RSVP.

Though the Board positions have been filled we 
still have many committee openings if you would 
like to get involved in Sisterhood. I would be happy 
to talk about the many options, whether you have 
lots of time to give or just a little.

Lastly, please come to our Book Review on 
Wednesday, May 2nd, as Jennifer Glick leads a 
discussion on My Russian Grandmother and Her 
American Vacuum Cleaner, A family Memoir by 
Meir Shalev.

Paula Touger
To contact Paula, email pdtouger@aol.com

www.mikeslifervideo.com mike@mikeslifervideo.com

Mike Slifer Video

(973) 379-7799

Mike Slifer
Weddings • Bar/Mat Mitzvahs 1 River Lane
Photomontages • Family Histories Millburn, NJ 07041
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Miriam Engel is in the 6th grade at Millburn Middle School. She plays trumpet in 
the school orchestra, and softball in the Millburn recreation league. She also likes 
swimming and skiing. She attends Camp Ramah, Berkshires in the summer. Miriam 
is a passionate carnivore.

Miriam Engel  May 12

Shira Kalet is a 7th grader at the Golda Och Academy. Her interests include music, 
skiing, playing tennis and doing crafts such as knitting, crocheting and being 
creative with duct tape. Shira enjoys spending time with her friends and getting 
together with family, especially for holidays and vacations.

Shira is grateful for the love and support of her parents, Lorna Wallach and Michael 
Kalet, her brother Joshua, her grandparents Roberta and Robert Wallach and Mort 
Kalet, and all of her aunts, uncles and cousins. Shira gives extra special thanks to 
her tutor, Paula Touger, and to Rabbi Bayar for helping her to prepare for her Bat 
Mitzvah. (Her Mom said it’s okay if she doesn’t thank the Cantor!) Shira and her 
family are delighted to celebrate this wonderful milestone with the CBI community.

Shira Kalet  May 19

B’NEI MITZVAH

Save the Date!
CBI White Elephant Sale July 26th, 27th & 29th 

It’s getting to be that White-Elephant time-of-year again.

Now’s the time to look around your attic, basement, kids room and put aside items 
to donate.

Last sale we were able to raise over $10,000. If we’re going to beat that number in 
2012, your help is critical with donations of cast-offs and donations of your time. 
We are looking for people willing to donate a little, some, or a lot of time before 
during and after the sale. Committee will meet after Passover. PLEASE LET US 
KNOW YOU CAN HELP!!!!!!

Drop-offs will begin late June or early July, look for more details in next month’s 
bulletin.

We can’t accept large items; bathroom fixtures, exercise equipment, NO 
mattresses, large office equipment, construction items or wall units.   Contact 
Andrea Hirschfeld,abh727@aol.com 312-497-0936 or Lois, loiskc@gmail.com 
908-251-4458 for details or questions. 
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Thank you to Michael Jurist for 
chairing the Juan Katz/Joe Keselman 
Memorial Paid-up Breakfast. The 
speakers Bruce and Mira Form came in 
full Civil War period dress and spoke 
with enthusiasm and passion about a 
subject that’s close their hearts. They 
also displayed a wide array of interesting 
Civil War period artifacts. Thank you also 
to Howard Greenwald for organizing 
and preparing a delicious breakfast and 
to the Brendzel’s and the Levine’s for 
providing their able assistance in the 
kitchen. Finally, thank you to Mike Slifer 
for filming the event.

* * * * *

Thank you to David Ehrlich for handling 
this year’s Passover wine sale, and to all 
those from Men’s Club who helped with 
the deliveries.

* * * * *

Thank you to David Sotnick for all 
his efforts in co-chairing the first CBI 
Casino Night and to Steve Chizzik, Dan 
Richter and Dan Dovdavany who also 
made major contributions to this event. 
A great time was had by all! The evening 
was a collaborative effort between the 
HGECC Parents’ Association and Men’s 
Club. David’s co-chair Robyn Glatt and 
her team put in a huge amount of work 
to make the event a success and were 
great partners; we look forward to more 
opportunities to work together in the 
future.

* * * * *

The softball season is in full swing; all 
CBI members are welcome to play. For 
more information, please contact David 
Touger at dtouger@aol.com.

* * * * *

The next meeting of the Men’s Club 
Book Club will take place on Thursday, 
May 3 at 8:00 PM at the home of Kopel 
Burk, 519 Wyoming Avenue, Millburn. 
We will be discussing What We Talk 
About When We Talk About Anne 
Frank: Stories, by Nathan Englander. 
Please join us. For more information, 
contact Ed Nadel at edward.nadel@
credit-suisse.com.

* * * * *

Enjoy your Shabbat and Holiday Meals 
with Men’s Club Delicious Challahs. 
For more information, contact the 
office or Howard Greenwald at (973) 
763-0414.

Counting of the Omer: 
A Men’s Club Parallel

By Henry Bloom, 
Men’s Club President

Each year on the 49 days 
between Pesach and Shavuot 
we have the opportunity to 

perform the mitzvah of counting the 
Omer. Amongst the symbolism that 
has been attached to this mitzvah 
is the idea that counting marks the 
progression from our initial freedom 
following the Exodus from Egypt 
through a maturation process while 
wandering in the desert until we arrive at Sinai ready individually 
and collectively to receive the Torah from God. Reflecting on this 
idea, it occurred to me that the flow of our Men’s Club events this 
spring follows a similar progression. Just days before Pesach we 
held our annual Juan Katz/Joe Keselman Memorial Paid-up 
Breakfast. This event honors two men who played a major role 
in establishing a Men’s Club presence at CBI. In essence they gave 
us our start with an opportunity to grow as an organization and 
to realize our potential, much as the Children of Israel left Egypt 
with the opportunity and the potential to build their future as a 
people. This year as we look ahead to Shavuot and completing 
the counting of the Omer, Men’s Club will be getting ready to 
hold our annual Installation Dinner (June 6, 2012) when we 
will thank our outgoing officers and board members who have 
dedicated themselves to our ideals, and helped us to grow and 
mature as an organization. At the same time, we will welcome 
a new group of leaders with new energy and new ideas who will 
take us into the future with the opportunity to reach our full 
potential. May we all be inspired this year by the symbolism of 
the counting of the Omer and by the recounting of the Revelation 
at Sinai, as we continue forward on our path toward growth and 
new possibilities

 � Henry Bloom

To contact Henry Bloom, email him at henry.bloom@novartis.com
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calendar marches on, and history sometimes falls 
inconveniently. Yom Ha-atzmauth, the 5th of Iyar, 
was simply the day in 1948 (May 14th) when Israel 
declared independence shortly before the British 
departed. Yom Ha-Zikaron, military remembrance day 
(akin to the U.S. Memorial Day) initially coincided 
with Independence Day, but was moved to the day 
before in 1951 in an effort to better focus on the 
message of military valor. The conservative movement 
honors Yom Ha-atzmauth by adding al-hanisim to the 
Amidah that day, while the Israeli government has 
tried to reconcile the jarring juxtaposition of military 
celebration and Kabalistic drive by elevating Lag 
B’Omer to a sort of youth scouting holiday (taking the 
lead from those bar-Kochbah-era bows and arrows). 
For much of Hiloni (secular) Israel, the Omer gets the 
worse of the compromise.

Yom Ha-Shoah (Holocaust remembrance day) 
is problematic in its own way. Although virtually all 
Jews today feel compelled to remember the victims of 
the Nazi Shoah, the current date chosen (the 27th of 
Nisan) is more Zionist than hallachic. The date came 
about as a commemoration of the Warsaw Ghetto 
uprising, which began on Erev Pesach in 1943. In 
deference to Pesach, the Israeli government moved the 
date back two weeks and mandated certain national 
mourning rituals, meaning that the current date, 

besides being essentially arbitrary, commemorates 
an episode of partisan military resistance which was 
largely inconsistent with the broader tragedy of the 
Shoah, and seems designed, instead, to portray the 
Holocaust as a sort of modern day Hasmonean revolt. 
The Orthodox have long rejected Yom HaShoah 
in favor of Tisha b’Av as an appropriate time in 
which to mourn our Holocaust dead, but even the 
Conservative movement has wrestled with the idea. 
Chancellor Ismar Schorsch of the Jewish Theological 
Seminary, notably advocated for Tisha b’Av as the 
more appropriate day of mourning.

There are so many competing ideas and ideals 
circulating about the Omer that a modern-day 
Conservative Jew can truly make of it what he or she 
wishes. Try actually adhering to the counting; it may 
bring out your inner Zen, and it certainly adds a bit 
of drama to the arrival of Shavuot. Pick and choose 
from bows and arrows, haircuts, yellow candles, Israeli 
flags, Tiferet/Gevurah, and asceticism, knowing that 
any ritual that reminds us of the coming of Sinai can 
only deepen our passion for Torah. It is a confusing 
time of year, but then being Jewish is not for the faint 
of heart!

Jonathan Engel

President’s Message 
 continued from page 4

THE HEART GROUP, P.A.

KENNETH B. GANTZ, M.D.

FRED M. AUERON, M.D.

ROBERT H. CHARNEY, M.D.

ROY B. SAUBERMAN, M.D.

SUSAN L. SIMANDL, M.D.

161 Millburn Avenue
Millburn, NJ 07041
Tel 973-467-4220
Fax 973-467-0918

654 Broadway
Bayonne, NJ 07002
Tel 201-243-9999
Fax 201-243-9998

www.heartgroup.org



15M a y  2 0 1 2    I y a r  -  S i v a n  5 7 7 2 	       w w w . c b i - n j . o r g

B’nai Israel first opened its doors in 1925, 
corner Essex Street and Lackawanna 
Place. Annual family dues were five 

dollars.
Irving Alper arrived in Millburn, from 

Hoboken, as an 8 year old, with mother Sonia, 
Father Max, brother Carl, and sister Ruth. His 
family immediately joined B’nai Israel, a 25 fam-
ily congregation. Irv has been a member of the 
congregation for 82 years, our longest continu-
ous member.

There were only three grammar schools - 
Washington School, Hobart Avenue School 
(both closed), and Wyoming School. Millburn 
High School included grades 7 and 8, on the site 
of the current Middle School, Old Short Hills 
Road. When Irv graduated High School in 1940, 
he was the only Jewish student in his class.

Shirley Alper (nee Goldberg) was raised in 
Cranford. They are the parents of Michael, Laura 
and Eugene, and grandparents of Ben, Jeffrey, 
Devon, Michael and Eden.

Irv had a dental practice in Millburn for 50 
years, and his successor, Dr. Scott Krosser, oper-
ates that today, as Millburn Dental Arts. Shirley 
and Irv recently celebrated their 61st wedding 
anniversary. Shirley’s background is in Educa-
tion. She attended the University of Wisconsin/
Madison, and graduated from Kean College. 
Shirley taught English at Linden High School, 
and was a Registrar at Union County Vocation-
al-Technical Institute in Scotch Plains. She also 
created a counseling program there.

The Max Alper Prayer Book Fund at our 
Synagogue was established in memory of Irv’s fa-
ther, also our First Torah Reader and Shofar 
blower.

Shirley and Irv have traveled extensively. Irv 

looks back fondly on his service as a Volunteer 
Dentist on two trips to Israel, at two Kibbutzim, 
one in Jerusalem and one in the Negev. These 
were monthly commitments, which he under-
took while still practicing dentistry.

Irv’s 1940 High School yearbook bears this 
message from his father, “The wisdom you have 
acquired, the knowledge you possess, may they, 
like a beacon, lead you to success.” Irv has assur-
edly followed the wishes of his father. We salute 
Shirley and Irv Alper, for over 60 years of mar-
riage, for their energy, spirituality and devotion 
to our congregation.

At a recent 90th birthday celebration, Irv ac-
knowledged Shirley for being his lifetime part-
ner, true inspiration and constant presence. In 
truth, it is we who are honored by their presence 
as congregants.

Editor’s Note: Each month we will profile a Super 
Senior who is part of our heritage and history.

SALUTING OUR SUPER SENIORS: 
IRVING AND SHIRLEY ALPER

By Sheldon Greenholtz

Irving and Shirley Alper
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Inquire Today 

About Our 

Adult & Teen 

Staff Positions 

Winter & Summer Address: 
 

(973) 597-3699 
info@GesherFun  

www.GesherFun.org 
110 South Orange Avenue  

Livingston, NJ 07039 
Scott Lantzman, Director 

 

7th-8th Gr. 
Leadership 
Program... 

Register 
Today! 

  Essex County’s only Jewish American Camp Assoc. accredited camp 
  Ages:  3 1/2 years old through 10th grade 
  9:00 AM-4:00 PM, flexible weeks 
  Round trip bussing on professionally driven, air conditioned, seat-belted vehicles 
  American Red Cross swim instruction in 2 outdoor pools 
  Trips, special events & entertainers 

  Hot kosher lunch & snacks provided daily 
  Conveniently located in Livingston 
  Beautiful outdoor campus 
  Air conditioned indoor facilities 
  Nurturing camp environment with diverse programming 

             JVS IS A BENEFICIARY AGENCY OF THE UNITED JEWISH COMMUNITIES OF METROWEST.
               FUNDING FOR THE MEDICAL GRANTS IS MADE POSSIBLE THROUGH THE SHAPIRO SCHOLARSHIP FUND.

        • INTEREST-FREE LOANS FOR UNDERGRADUATE, GRADUATE,
      VOCATIONAL OR TECHNICAL EDUCATION

        • GRANTS FOR MEDICAL STUDIES

          DO YOU NEED $$ FOR COLLEGE?

     THE SCHOLARSHIP LOAN PROGRAM
        JEWISH VOCATIONAL SERVICE OF METROWEST

        111 PROSPECT STREET, EAST ORANGE, NJ 07017
       CONTACT LYNNE ROBBINS AT        (973) 674-6330, x 272

      DEADLINE: MAY 11, 2012

    For more information contact:
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ENJOY YOUR SHABBAT MEALS WITH 
MEN’S CLUB DELICIOUS CHALLAHS! 

 

 
 

 FRIDAY DELIVERY TO THE SYNAGOGUE 
(Pick up from Multi-Purpose Room every Friday 6:30am - 1:00pm) 

(Absolutely no pick up on Shabbat!) 
 

PLAIN * SEEDED * RAISIN * WHOLE WHEAT* 
CHOCOLATE CHIP or PKG. CHALLAH ROLLS 

$3.75 EACH 
  

 
May      (4 wk)       $15.00 
June      (5 wk)       $18.75 

   
ORDER BY THE MONTH OR ANY WAY YOU WISH 

SAVE WITH 3 MONTH ORDER PRICE IS $40.00 
 

for more information 
CALL HOWARD GREENWALD (973)763-0414 

 
OR PLEASE TEAR & MAIL THIS PORTION TO 

MENS CLUB – CONGREGATION B’NAI ISRAEL – 160 MILLBURN AVE. – MILLBURN, 
NJ 07041 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Name:  ____________________ I wish to order: ___________________________ 
 
Tel.: ________________  For the month (s): ________________________ 
 
Included is my check for: ______  
Make checks payable to Men’s Club, C.B.I. 

How Can I Contribute to Torah Fund?

Order Torah Fund Cards ~ $4 per card or 6 for $20
Call Sandy Panzer at 908-351-1999

Make checks payable to: 
Torah Fund – JTS

Please leave order in Sisterhood mailbox 
located in the synagogue office. We will fill & 
deliver your order promptly.

CONDOLENCE
  Dark Blue        Cream        Tree      White

CONGRATULATIONS ON ANY JOYOUS OCCASION
  Baby       Mazel Tov       Rejoicing with You
  Milestone       Special Occasion

MISCELLANEOUS
  In Friendship       Todah Rabah (Thank you)

GET WELL
  Refuah Shleimah (Complete Recovery)       
  Get Well

Purchase Special Gift Cards from the Torah Fund 
Office.  Beautiful cards are available for $18 or $50 
donations. Call the Torah Fund office at 212-678-8977 
to order. Or visit them at www.jtsa.edu/torahfund.
xml 

Give a donation!  Make donation payable to Torah 
Fund-JTS & send to Sandy Panzer, 975 Harding Road 
Elizabeth NJ 07208.

Become a Benefactor  for $180 donation and receive 
a pin. Larger donations receive a pin with a gem in 
the pin.

Lois Kleiner  
and Sandy Panzer
Torah Fund Vice Presidents
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Street scene on East 104th Street, c.1900. The sign on the Union 
Settlement Hall, written in Yiddish with some transliterated 
Americanisms, reads "All Jews of Harlem: We provide you with seats 
in this light, airy auditorium. Cantor Rubin will be invited with his 
famous choir. Tickets can be obtained here from 1PM until 10PM." 
Union Settlement House was created by Union Theological Seminary 
alumni. This photograph is from the Union Settlement House Records 
in Columbia's Rare Book and Manuscript Library

Rare Book and Manuscript Library, Columbia University Courtesy of Union Settlement House 

UJOURNEY TO JEWISH HARLEM, THURSDAY, JUNE 14, 8 AM – 5 PM

Join Marty Shore, urban historian, as he leads us through the sites of Jewish religious life in the 
remarkable urban settlement of Harlem, which was once the second largest Jewish community in the 
U.S. Delight in exteriors of Jewish synagogues of Harlem such as Temple Israel of Harlem, Oheb 
Zedek Synagogue and many more. On this tour you will be shown places that you never would have 
noticed on your own. Tour guide will be on our bus, but there will be stops and some walking 
required. Tour includes soul food restaurant lunch; fish or vegetarian options available.  Cost
includes bus and restaurant lunch.  $70 JCC of Central New Jersey Member, Adult Forum 
member, New Beginnings Member; Community Participant $80 

Make your check out to JCC of Central New Jersey 
Mail to: JCC of Central New Jersey, Attn: Barbara Weisbart, 1391 Martine Avenue, Scotch Plains, NJ  07076 

 

TRIP Check preferred location for Pick Up:  Millburn_________ or Scotch Plains______________

Name  __________________________________________________________________________

Address  ________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________

Phone number_______________________cell phone_____________________________________

Birth date__________________________email__________________________________________

Amount enclosed $_______________ 

Emergency Contact Name: ________________________ Phone Number _____________________ 
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To contact Lois Dyer, email her at penzoe1@comcast.net



ADULT FORUM Events RSVP
May – June 2012

IN CASE OF INCLEMENT WEATHER, 
CALL THE TEMPLE 973-397-3811

Cost: Adult Forum members $8 per event, community 
participants $10 per event. Events begin with lunch at 
noon. Make checks out to B’nai Israel and mail to: Adult 
Forum, C/O Lois Dyer, 9 Hearthstone Terrace, Livingston, 
NJ 07039.

Name:  ________________________________________

Phone:  ________________________________________

Amount enclosed:  _______________________________

I will attend the following events:

 �May 1 - screen film, Hugo 
RSVP to Lois 973-533-1809 by April 27.

	  Turkey 	  Corned Beef 	  Pastrami 
	  Roast Beef	  Tuna	  Egg Salad

 �May 15 - Susan Teltser-Schwartz - Old Wives 
Tales. RSVP to Lois 973-533-1809 by May 11.

	  Turkey 	  Corned Beef 	  Pastrami 
	  Roast Beef	  Tuna	  Egg Salad

 �June 5 - screen film, North By Northwest  
RSVP to Lois 973-533-1809 by June 1.

	  Turkey 	  Corned Beef 	  Pastrami 
	  Roast Beef	  Tuna	  Egg Salad

 �TRIP TO JEWISH HARLEM, Thursday, June 14 
SEE SEPARATE FORM  $70 Adult Forum or B’nai 
Israel member, $80 for community participants.

 �June 19 - screen film, The Moonlight Duo 
RSVP to Lois 973-533-1809 by June 15.

	  Turkey 	  Corned Beef 	  Pastrami 
	  Roast Beef	  Tuna	  Egg Salad

ADULT FORUM
May – June 2012

Dear Adult Forum Members,
Please take a moment to 

read the SUPER SENIORS 
column (on page 15) this 
month featuring Shirley and 
Irving Alper. Interviews are 
conducted and edited by 
Sheldon Greenholtz.

Join us on May 1 to screen the Academy Award 
winning delightful film Hugo. Hugo is an extravagant, 
elegant fantasy from Martin Scorsese, and one that 
emanates an unabashed love for the magic of cinema. 
May 15 will bring us Hirschhorn speaker Susan 
Teltser-Schwartz’s program Old Wives Tales: Fact or 
Fiction? Differences between, Tradition, Superstition, 
and Old Wives Tales. This promises to be a fascinating 
program and we are looking forward to seeing you 
there. We screen the Alfred Hitchcock thriller, North 
by Northwest, starring Cary Grant on June 5th. 
On June 14 join us for a docent led bus TRIP in 
conjunction with the JCC of Central New Jersey to 
Jewish Harlem—all are invited. SEE SEPARATE 
FORM ON PAGE 18 TO REGISTER. On June 
19 we will hear a concert by The Moonlight Duo, a 
cellist and a pianist. We hope to see you at many of 
our events.

Feel free to give us feedback on your feelings 
about the SUPER SENIORS column (on page 15).

				    Shalom,
				    Lois Dyer
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ISRAEL AFFAIRS
By Joe Tenenbaum

Salute to Israel 
Parade–June 3, 2012

There is more than 
one way to support 
Israel. One of the 
easiest and fun ways is 
to march in the Salute 
to Israel Parade in New 
York City.

Marching in this 
parade does not require 
spending days away 
from your family; nor 
does it require a 

significant financial commitment. And it is open 
to all ages. And perfect weather is guaranteed. 
(Parade is held, rain or shine – we support Israel 
in ALL weather!)

If CBI can send 40 to 50 delegates to the 
AIPAC Policy Conference in Washington, 
shouldn’t we be able to send 60 to 80 people to 
the Salute to Israel Parade in NYC?

The Parade goes up 5th Avenue from 57th 
Street to 74th Street. It is a fun walk – at a slow 
pace – much like a Sunday stroll in the park.

And CBI makes it easy for you to participate. 
For only $12 per person (family maximum of 
$36) we provide round trip bus transportation 
to the parade, a colorful parade t-shirt, snacks 
on the bus and water. The bus will leave CBI at 
11 am, and return at approximately 4:30 pm. 

For those of you who want to support the 
effort more fully, you may become a CBI Parade 
sponsor with a contribution of $36. 

To help make this event successful, plan to 
come and bring your friends and family. To really 
help, RSVP within the week so that we will not 
have to guess how many t-shirts to buy and 
how many buses to rent.

There is a form in this Bulletin. Mail the form 
with payment to Michael Jurist. To make sure 
your spot is reserved, you can e-mail Michael at 
michael.jurist@verizon.net 

For those of you who are looking for a more 
challenging day, there is a 4 mile race Sunday 
morning preceding the parade. For more 
information about the race, and to register go to 
this link: http://nyrr.org/run-with-us/
nyrr-celebrate-israel-run-4m.

AIPAC Policy Conference–2012 and 2013
I hope that you go to the Parade, but that 

doesn’t mean I will quit telling you how wonderful 
the Policy Conference is. Actually this month, I 
will not be telling you my thoughts about the 
Conference. I can relay what Jill Kimelman 
wrote in response to a survey about the 
Conference:
What was the highlight?

That is a hard one because there 
were many -- I think in general I found 
the plenaries exhilarating and the 
opening plenary, with the honoring of 
Shimon Peres, was especially touching 
and inspiring for me. The message Peres 
gave us to avoid cynicism despite all the 
setbacks and struggles and to always go 
toward hope (as he has done) is 
something that I will utilize to stay on 
task rather than feel defeatist. Next, the 
plenary sessions were designed so 
beautifully between individual speeches, 
panels, video stories and interviews. The 
visuals were fantastic and it seemed like 
there was no bad seat. And to sit in a 
session with thousands and thousands 
of Israel supporters was in itself uplifting. 

What was your favorite Break-Out Session?
[Break out sessions are smaller meetings which 
delegates select from dozens of choices]

My break-out sessions were 
extremely informative. I especially 
enjoyed one in which I could learn about 
the missile defense systems that are 
being put in place and developed with 
the help of money coming from defense 
budgeting from the USA. We learned 
about the systems and what they are 
doing and will do, about the importance 
of the budget for them, and about the 
work Congressman Steven Rothman 
does on the appropriations committee 
about this. The information was thorough 
and presented extremely well.

Jill had some advice for next year’s delegates:
I would advise people to go early to 

plenaries so as to avoid more time on 
line in favor of a more relaxed waiting in 
the space. I would advise them (as I 
appreciate that I was advised) to 

To contact Joe Tenenbaum, email him at TenenbaumJ@AOL.com
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anticipate that it will be crowded and to 
be patient and take advantage of time 
on lines to meet folks. I would advise 
people to bring power bars in case food 
lines are long and you want to get to 
your break-out session. Stay within 
walking distance (even many blocks 
away is a pleasant walk) so you can 
come and go without dependence on 
buses or cabs if the weather permits. 
Come -- it’s worth it!!! 
Plan to attend Policy Conference 2013 March 

3-5, 2013. http://www.aipac.org/pc
If you have questions, please contact me 

TenenbaumJ@aol.com for more information.

Hasbara Fellowships
If you know a college student who is looking 

for something interesting to do this summer, 
take a look at Hasbara Fellowships. They have 
several training programs in Jerusalem designed 
to train college students in Pro-Israel advocacy. 
For more information, or to apply for admission, 
visit www.Hasbarafellowships.org.

Buy Israel Bonds on-line
Did you realize that you can buy Israel Bonds 

on-line? Once you are set up with an online 
account, this is a particularly good way to buy 
Mazel Tov bonds as gifts for Bar or Bat Mitzvah 
celebrants, or for weddings or for new babies.

For more information, visit https://online.
i s r a e l b o n d s . c o m / P a g e s / W e l c o m e .
aspx?ReturnUrl=%2f.

Upcoming Events
Sisterhood Book Discussion� 5/2/12
Salute to Israel Parade� 6/3/12

Missing Soldiers
We must continue to pray for the remaining 

soldiers to return home:

Majdy Halabi  Guy Hever  Ron Arad
Zachary Baumel  Avi Feldman  Yehuda Katz

Joe Tenenbaum
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Millburn USY

Emily Beneroff serves on the Millburn USY board as the 
Israel Awareness Vice President. She has also worked 
as a Madrikh at BBRS since 8th grade. Emily spent 
last summer working as a counselor at Camp Gesher 
in Livingston and is excited to work there again this 
summer. Currently a senior at Millburn High School, 
Emily will be attending Middlebury College next year.

USY has been an amazing experience, 
one that every high schooler should 
have. It allowed me to make friends 

with students from other grades and schools. Serving on 
board as the Israel Awareness VP made the year even more 
memorable. It was an amazing accomplishment to get to 
plan the events I had enjoyed throughout high school.

March was a busy month for Millburn USY. At one 
of our events, one of the rishonim, pre-army Israelis 
spending a year of service in Metrowest, came to teach us 
about being a teenager in Israel. April featured our very 
own elections and Hagalil’s Spring Convention!! Before 
long, many Millburn USYers will be leaving for their 
‘Wheels’ trips, an unforgettable summer experience. My 
high school years would not have been the same without 
eating Twizzlers and hanging with friends on Thursday 
nights at USY!

Emily Beneroff 

Events
CHAVERIM
The CBI Youth Group for  
4th and 5th Graders
6:00 – 7:15 p.m.
CBI Multi-Purpose Room
Weekday Events Include Dinner

Saturday, May 5
Havdallah Hooplah 
6:00 – 7:15 p.m.

Thursday, May 17
CBI Youth Group Wrap-Up Party 

6:00 – 8:00 p.m

KADIMA
The CBI Youth Group for  
6th, 7th and 8th Graders
6:00 – 7:15 p.m.
CBI Multi-Purpose Room 
Weekday Events Include Dinner

MILLBURN USY
The CBI Youth Group for 
9th – 12th Graders
7:30 – 9:00 p.m.
Youth Lounge (unless otherwise noted)

Thursday, May 3
USY Induction Ceremony & Dessert
7:30 – 9:00 p.m.
Parents and Family Invited

If you need details about an upcom-
ing event or have any questions or 
comments, please contact one of 
the following:

Aly Greenstein 
(Chaverim and Kadima Advisor) 

aly.greenstein@hotmail.com

Marla Parnes 
(Millburn USY Advisor) 
mparnes1@verizon.net

David Good 
(CBI Youth Committee Chairperson)

dfgood@verizon.net

Don’t miss the exciting May events!

SALE BY OWNER
 

Terrific house 2 blocks from CBI
One block from So. Mountain School
Walk to everything. Great neighbors.

Available for sale July-August
973-714-7694
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MAKE FRIENDSHIPS 
THAT LAST A LIFETIME!

Looking for a one-of-a-kind, totally 
awesome, end-of-summer adventure 
for your middle school or high school 

child?

If so, please consider Hagalil Encampment. 
This one-week camp (August 19-26) at B’nai 
Brith Perlman Camp in the Poconos is hosted 
by the New Jersey regional chapter of Kadima 
and USY for teenagers entering grades 6 – 
12. There are separate sides of the camp for 
USY (9th – 12th) and Kadima (6th – 8th).

Hagalil Encampment is a valuable 
enriching experience for all Jewish middle 
school and high school students. It provides 
teenagers with an informal opportunity to 
make new friends and renew the friendships 
they have made at previous activities. At the 
same time, they will be living in a completely 
Conservative Jewish setting and soaking up 
knowledge in an informal fun setting. Most 
of those attending camp in 6th and 9th grade 
are first timers and all the returnees help to 
create a warm and friendly atmosphere for 
everyone. In addition, the staff has attended 
for multiple years both as campers and staff 
and help to create bonds that will last a 
lifetime.

Many CBI youth groupers attend in 
past years. To quote one, “It was the best 
USY experience I’ve had so far.” Graduating 
Senior Pam Perler said about her attendance 
at the 2011 event, “Encampment was one 
of the best weeks of my life. I strengthened 
my friendships with not only the other 21 
girls in my bunk, but with all of the seniors. 

My favorite part was when all of the seniors 
gathered by the lake and did slow ruach 
together because it was our last encampment 
and we were going to miss Shabbat due to the 
hurricane. Overall it was an amazing week 
that I’ll never forget.”

Each day of the program is filled with 
activities, sports, meals and plenty of free 
time to just relax and enjoy with new friends 
(and old friends). Highlights include talent 
show, Maccabiah, Israel programs, social 
action programs, drama, arts & crafts, 
creative services, swimming and more. You’ll 
be amazed how much fun you can have in just 
one week! The total cost is very reasonable 
(2011 cost was $387.00), which includes 
all accommodations, meals, insurance and 
round-trip transportation.

We look forward to many other CBI youth 
groupers joining us this summer from August 
19-26th. 

For more information, please contact 
Marla Parnes USY Advisor (mparnes1@
verizon.net) or Aly Greenstein, Kadima 
Advisor (aly.greenstein@hotmail.com)

CBI Youth Groups
Regional Encampment for Kadima & Millburn USY



24 M a y  2 0 1 2    I y a r  -  S i v a n  5 7 7 2 	       w w w . c b i - n j . o r g

Synagogue Fund

To Amy Dantus ~ In memory of your beloved 
mother, Thelma Stern.

�� Molly Burack
�� Michelle Sherrill

To Judy and Arthur Fredman ~ In appreciation of 
the Purim Basket. 

�� Molly Burack
To The Hubertus Family ~ In honor of Rachel’s Bat 
Mitzvah.

�� Roz and Jed Buck
To Carol and Bob Marcus ~ Mazel Tov on being 
honored at this year’s gala.

�� Molly Burack
To Richard Meth ~ On the passing of your beloved 
father, Walter Meth.

�� Carol and Bob Marcus
To Teddy Leff ~ In memory of your sister Betty Wahl.

�� Sally Shotkin
�� Barbara and Sonny Meisler
�� Beverly Siegler
�� Joan Heller
�� Charlotte Wernick
�� Ronnie Armuth
�� Barbara and Steve Colin
�� Dr. and Mrs. Mervin Binder
�� Molly Burack

To Irving Alper ~ In honor of your 90th birthday.
�� Bernice Luxemburg
�� The Hirschfeld Family
�� Sheldon and Harriet Greenholtz
�� Philip and Miriam Levine
�� Beatrice Edlin
�� Aida and Nathan Litwack

To Anitta Fox ~ In memory of your beloved husband, 
Sheldon Fox.

�� Philip and Miriam Levine
�� Carol and Bob Marcus
�� Nettie and Myron Feldman

To Lisa Satlin ~ In memory of your beloved father.
�� Phil and Betsy Darivoff
�� The Wasserman Family

To Allan Reiss ~ In memory of your beloved father, 
Benjamin Reiss.

�� Larry and Susan Stern
To Jane Young ~ In memory of your beloved mother, 
Natalie Adlman.

�� Andrea and David Hirschfeld
�� Lenore and Rebecca Maye
�� Linda and Ross Silver
�� Shirley Lieberman
�� Deena Bernhaut
�� Carol and Bob Marcus
�� Hanna Keselman

To Steven Gross and Family ~ In memory of Ada 
Gross.

�� Hanna Keselman

Rabbi’s Fund

To Helaine Ettinger ~ In memory of your father, 
Howard Ettinger.

�� Michelle Sherrill
To Teddy Leff ~ In memory of your sister, Betty 
Wahl.

�� Roberta Rabin
�� Lyla and Melvin Schott

To Molly Burack ~ In honor of your grandson 
Benjamin’s engagement.

�� Lyla and Melvin Schott
To Carol and Bob Marcus ~ In recognition of your 
being honored at the gala this year.

�� Amy and Larry Dantus
To Michael and Nancy Weinstein ~ In recognition of 
your being honored at the gala this year.

�� Amy and Larry Dantus
To Rochelle Baron ~ In recognition of your being 
honored at the gala this year.

�� Amy and Larry Dantus
To Rabbi Bayar and Leora Wiener ~ In honor of your 
engagement.

�� Michelle Sherrill 
�� Deena Bernhaut

To Wendy Araten ~ In honor of your birthday.
�� Debra Nevas and Jonathan Abrams

Cantor’s Music Fund

To Teddy Leff ~ In memory of your sister, Betty 
Wahl.

�� Sheila Marx
To Lorna Wallach and Michael Kalet ~ In honor of 
Shira becoming a Bat Mitzvah.

�� The Buck Family
To Shirley Ehrich ~ Mazel Tov on your milestone 
birthday.

�� The Rosenberg and Draznin Family

H. Gruenewald Early Childhood Center Fund

To Rochelle Baron ~ In honor of the birth of your 
grandsons Lucas and Oliver! Also on being honored 
at this year’s gala.

�� Debra Nevas and Jonathan Abrams
To Rochelle Baron ~ In honor of the birth of your 
grandson Lucas Eli.

�� Linda & Bill Glasofer
To Rochelle Baron ~ In honor of the birth of your 
grandson Oliver Henry.

�� Deena Bernhaut

DONATIONS 

The following tributes have been sent over the past several months. If you wish to send a 
tribute, please call Lisa at 973-379-3811 or email her at lisar@cbi-nj.org.
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To Rochelle Baron ~ Mazel Tov on your well 
deserved honor at the 2012 Gala.

�� Sheila Marx
�� Kimelman Family

Max Alper Prayer Book Fund

To Irving Alper ~ In honor of your 90th birthday.
�� Carol and Bob Marcus
�� Ginny and Hal Wiener

Burk~Mendlovitz Youth Fund

To Kopel and Renee Burk ~ In honor of your 
grandson Eli Alexander becoming a Bar Mitzvah.

�� Sally Shotkin
To Irving Alper ~ In honor of your 90th birthday.

�� Sally Shotkin

Phyllis S. Magid Adult Forum Fund

To Irving Alper ~ In honor of your 90th birthday.
�� Lois Dyer

To Jane Young ~ In memory of your beloved 
mother, Natalie Adlman.

�� Lois Dyer

Special Thanks to the community:

Our deepest appreciation of your thoughtfulness 
and generosity for all who remembered us during 
Purim.

�� Judy and Arthur Fredman
�� Renee and Kopel Burk
�� Sandy and Al Panzer
�� Ronnie and Robert Greenblatt
�� Meryl and Michael Kalmus
�� Elynn and Charles Zucker 
�� Meryl and Michael Skinder
�� Sue and Michael Turk

Yahrzeit Donors
Debbie & Ron Arons
Roberta Balsam
Ralph Berkowitz
Rita Berman
Irwin & Judith Buncher
Lawrence & Judith 
Churgin
Shirley Ehrich
Barnet H. Epstein
Lainey & Andy Fallek
Rosalie Farber
Charlotte Feins

Elynn Finston
Janet Fischer
Sofiya Fornaro
Neysa Friedland
Barbara & Chip Gelb
Lisa Goldberg
Andrea Hirschfeld
Nellie Goldman Katz
Samuel Halpern
Ellen & Jay Hirsch
Richard Hofflich
Steve Katzman

Hanna Keselman
Thelma Leff
Barbara Meisler
Fred & Randi Ostry
H. Gloria Raul
Jeryl Rempell
Betty G. Rose
Francine Schwartz
Sam Schwartzstein
Sally Shotkin
Beverly Siegler
Mindy Tucker

Susan Turk
Evelyne Weinberg
Florence Wolfe
Edie Yaffe

(973) 763-1444
MM Manhattan School of Music / NJ Certified

DIANA BENSOUL

Music Studio

22 Sunset Drive
Millburn, NJ 07041
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GROWING OUR COMMUNITY 
 

Do you have new neighbors, friends, or family moving into the area?? 
Are they looking for a religious community to embrace? 
Help us to help them feel welcomed to the community! 

Please contact Membership Committee Chair, Linda Silver at  
cbimembership@cbi-nj.org or Jane Young at 973-379-3811 x18.  

 
 
 
 

UMORNING MINYAN

8:00 am – Sunday (Summer) 
7:10 am – 8:00 am Monday and Thursday 

7:15 am – 7:50 am – Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 
 

 

How do bagels and lox sound?   
What about challah French toast, eggs made to order, waffles  

or even fresh synagogue-baked blueberry muffins (shown above)? 
They’re all yours, plus interesting conversation, for just $2.   

All you have to do is attend CBI’s morning minyan. 
We welcome anyone who can find time in the morning to pray, roughly 45 minutes,  

and then join us for breakfast.
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BENEFACTORS  ($250,000 or higher)
Betsy & Phil Darivoff
Robin & Alan Mintz
Susan & Evan Ratner
Jane & Neil Yaris

PILLARS  ($100,000 - $249,000)
Elizabeth & Gerald Cohen
Ellen & Larry Garber
Jonathan Mann
Linda & David Sotnick
Susan & Jerry Webman

DIAMOND  ($54,000 - $99,999)
Wendy & Gary Balter
Jody & Jonathan Caplan
Debra & Michael Gelband
Andrea & David Hirschfeld
Karen & Mickey Kahn
Melissa & Eric Kante
Elizabeth & Allan Rauch
Amy & Marc Rosenberg
CBI Sisterhood
Wendi Weill & Matt Seiden
Amy & David Spurr

PLATINUM  ($36,000 - $53,999)
Andrew Cohen
Heidi & Brett Cohen
Lori & Larry Pitkowsky
Amy & Mitchell Radin
Shari & Brad Schenerman
Paula & David Touger

GOLD  ($18,000 - $35,999)
Debra Nevas & Jonathan Abrams
Miriam Linver & Matthew Askin

Cheryl & Bill Bader
Rabbi Helaine Ettinger & Henry Bloom
Barbara & Steve Colin
Sharon & Arthur Draznin
Mariela & Ariel Dybner
Mollyz”l & Bernie Eichler
Roz & Jonathan Engel
Nettie & Myron Feldman
Jackie & Stuart Fried
Leslie & Marvin Gersho
Denise & Robert Glassman
Jennifer & David Glick
Janet Pennisi & David Jacobs
Elaine & Stephen Katzman
Lori & Adam Katzman
Hanna & Josez”l Keselman 
Allison & Michael Klausner
Ilene & David Klein
Harriet & Paul Klein
Linda & Donald Lakin
Lisa & Erik Lindauer
Lisa & Joshua Lisser
Carol & Robert Marcus
CBI Men’s Club
Helene & Steve Moehlman
Tammie & Ben Nahum
Kathy & Steven Plump
\Alia & Daniel Ramer
Micole & Daniel Richter
Marion & Michael Saffer
Lori & Joshua Schor
Linda & Ross Silver
Meryl & Michael Skinder
Sondra & Richard Skinder
Deborah & Ivan Stein
Sandra & Stephen Tischman
Rona & Jack Wenik
Elynne & Charles Zucker
Anonymous (3)

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN 
Please Look for Your Listing!

Did we get it right???This is the last opportunity to make corrections!

As we prepare to formalize this acknowledgement, please review the list that follows. If there 
is an error, we apologize in advance and ask that you return this form to the synagogue office.

CATEGORY:  _________________________________________________________

NAME AS IT APPEARS:  ________________________________________________

CORRECTION:  _______________________________________________________	

SIGNATURE:  _________________________________________________________	
	
If you still have your donor listing paperwork, we ask that you return it to the office as soon 
as possible. Thank you all for your prompt response to our request.



28 M a y  2 0 1 2    I y a r  -  S i v a n  5 7 7 2 	       w w w . c b i - n j . o r g28

SILVER  ($10,000 - $17,999)
Heather & Marc Adelman
Amy & Gideon Alpert
Debbie & Ron Arons
Judy and Jamie Beneroff
Harriet & Seymour Beneroff
Roz & Jed Buck
Renee & Kopel Burk
Julia & Bill Burns
Roni & Mark Chasin
Yuda Drattler
Lilli & Steve Finkler
Debbie & Ronald Fox
Lisa & Steve Friedman
Robyn & Joseph Glatt
Tina & Mark Goldstone
Rachel & Jeff Greenberg
Harriet & Sheldon Greenholtz
Nan & Howard Greenwald
Mindy & Mark Haber
Terry & Richard Hofflich
Michelle & James Hubertus
Karen & David Jacob
Lisa & Joshua Jacobs
Judith Kramer & Howard Kessler
Andrea & Martin Levine
Sharon Selenger & Dennis Lowenthal
Emanuel Magid
Stacy & Scott Merkel
Morning Minyan Breakfast Club
Shari Brandt & Brett Popolow
Kathy & Jamey Potechin
Dina Prus
Cornelia Peckman & Allan Reiss
Michelle Retik
Lisa & Andrew Satlin
Sue & Gary Scheiner
Karen & Hank Sendyk
Debra Pianin & Rubin Sinins
Lenette & Lawrence Talpins
Risa & Evan Wasserman
Ginny & Hal Wiener
Gina & Harry Zelnick
Anonymous (1)

LEADERS ($5,000 - $9,999)
Debra & David Abrams
Heidi & Barry Allen
Shirley & Irving Alper
Jennifer & Daniel Baer
Rabbi Steven Bayar
Deena Bernhaut
Jane & Bob Brauer
Barbara & Steve Brown
Gayle & Steven Chizzik

Lynn & Jeff Cohn
Michelle & Greg Daniel
Leslie & Barry Dashefsky
Joanna & Lee Dranikoff
Lisa & David Ehrlich
Joan & Peter Eilbott
Brenda Eisenberg
Rosylin & Barnet Epstein
Lainey & Andrew Fallek
Rosalie & Morton Farber
Cari & Richard Feldman
Tracy & Wells Ferdinand
Miri & Adam Forster
Sarah & Aaronz”l Franzblau 
Ellie & David Fried
Morris Fruchter
Linda & Bill Glasofer
Randi & Daniel Gluckman
Risa & Howard Goldberg
Deborah Liner & Mark Goldenthal
Andrea & David Good
Alison Grann & David Gutstein
HGECC Parents Assoc.
Susan & Howard Hirsch
Lisa & Joshua Jacobs
Mona & Eli Jacobs
Lynn Jordan & Rich Jordan
Susan & Michael Jurist
Barbara & Jeff Kalman
Meryl & Michael Kalmus
Kyle Harrow & Richard Kantor
Elizabeth Medrish & Fred Khodorov
Jill & Boaz Kimelman
Shirley & Sanford Kingsly
Kim & Robert Krauss
Fran & Marc Levine
Shirley & Lesterz”l Lieberman
Hedda & Edward Maleh
Rachel & Eric Manne
Robin & Gabriel Margent
Joan & David Merdinger
Sydra & Grant Miller
Rosalind & Arnold Mytelka
Beverly Orel & Gwen Orel
Sandy & Alvin Panzer
Ellen Shulman & Jay Perler
Ilisa & Mark Perlman
Julia & David Raff
Pascale & Joel Reidenberg
Anna Mohl & Mitchell Revsine
Amy & Allan Rosenblatt
Janet Rothman
Sandy & Herb Sabin
Marcy Lefkovitz & Steven Saltzman
Stacey & Roy Sauberman
Roslyn Schott
Sari Greenberg & Scott Segel

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN
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Tsipora & Lior Segev
Janet & Michael Slifer
Lisa Garb & Ed Silverman
Susan & Edward Silverman
Isabel & Alan Steinfeld
Nancy & Joe Tenenbaum
Karen L. Tucker
Mindy & Aaron Tucker
Lisa & David Untracht
Carrie Masia & Todd Warner
Andrea Sadow & Gary Williams
Isabel Goldfaden & Hernan Wurgaft
Polly Merdinger & Rick Yaverbaum
Melissa & Glen Zarin

SUPPORTERS (up to $4,999) 
Marcia & Michael Adler
Roberto Alcazar
Orli Almog & Benjamin Levy
Monica & Joel Alpert
Wendy & Jeff Araten
Ronnie Armuth
Monica & Phillippe Attias
Roberta Balsam
Michelle & Mark Barnea
Rochelle & Gary Baron
Susan & Barry Benisch
Shari & Adam Berg
Mona G. Hirschbergz”l & Ralph Berkowitz
Holly & Steven Blum
Carol & Fredric Bolton
Helenez”l & Michael Brendzel
Roslyn & Henry Brendzel
Lara Allen-Brett & Matthew Brett
Marcy & Harvey Brooks
Ann & Mitchell Brown
Adina & Richard Brownstein
Joan & Harvey Bucholtz
Molly Burack
Susan & Bruce Cantor
Galit Kierkut & Ira Casel
Sandy & Barry Cogan
Fran & Jonathan Cohen
Meryl Stone & Michael Cohen
Mindy Cress & Steve Cohen
Janice Colmar
Rellye & Martin Corwin
Amy & Larry Dantus
Riva & Brian Decker
Lisa Ryan & Gill Diamond
Charlotte & Herbert Dobkin
Ruth & Dan Dovdavany
Judy & Gary Dubro
Inez & Danz”l  Ehrenkranz 
Shirley Ehrich
Naomi & Gerald Eisenberger

Linda & Robert Fanburg
June Fastow
Tracie & Nathaniel Feldman
Ellyn & Martin Finston
Marvin S. Fish
Anitta & Sheldon Fox
Judy & Art Fredman
Tirza Freeman
Sandy & Larry Fried
Cele & Simpsonz”l Fruchtman
Barbara & Robert Fulop
Jill Fisch & John Gassenheimer
Jacqueline & Mort Gershman
Beth Giladi
Lisa & Adam Goldberg
Ronnie & Robert Greenblatt
Betty Grindlingerz”l

Mildred Gouss
Ellen & Arnie Gwirtzman
Sandra H. Haimoff
Marsha & Samuel Halpern
Janet Becker & Dan Halpren
Ann & Len Hausman
Joan Heller
Sydney & Ed Hilzenrath
Joyce & Seymour Hollander
Barbara Ismael
Robin & Rich Jacobs
Carol Jonas
Herbert Jurist
Isobel & Harveyz”l Kahn
Cantor Lorna Wallach &
Michael Kalet
Amy & Daniel Kamen
Olga & Roman Karlin
Allison & Michael Katz
Nelli Goldman & Juan Katzz”l

Natalie & Al Kent
Ida & Nathan Kirsch
Lois & Fred Kleiner
Barbara Klinger
Charlotte Kraussz”l

Thelma Leff
Miriam & Philip Levine
Anne Levison
Frances Licht
Nancy & Mark Liff
Bernice Luxemburg
Flo & Richard Maslow
Erika & Geraldz”l Maurer
Lenore May
Janet & Cynthia Mayer-Headman
Leslie McCafferty
Barbara & Eli Meisler
Hillary & Robert Messinger
Susan Meth
Merna & David Most

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN
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Lori & Brad Nacht
Ruth & Bruce Novick
Susan & Russell Okrent
Randi & Fred Ostry
Eileen & Mordecai Podhoretz
Irina & Vladimir Polonsky
Robin & Mark Polson
Roberta Rabin
Joan & Joshua Rabinowitz
Ide Mills & Eric Ratinetz
Juliette Ratner 
Stephanie Regan
Craig Rothman
Ruth & Myron Rosenberg
Ethel Rosenfeld
Craig Rothman
Janet & Alan Rubin
Joan Netsky & Allen Rush
Ilana & Diego Saporta
Evelyn & Herman Schachtel
Leila & Melvin Schott
Eva Bellin & Frank Schwartz
Laurie & Larry Schwartz
Inda Sechzer
Gloria Segel
Sara Sherman

Rosanne & Ted Sherman
Michele Sherrill
Sally Shotkin
Beverly Siegler
Gloria & Herbert Smith
Rose & Michael Solomon
Ruth & Jeffrey Sonshine
Adina Steele
Emel Tambor
Andrea & Michael Tannenbaum
Marlow Taybron
Linda & Gary Tiplitz
Nealy & David Troll
Jane Vatsky
Beth & Michael Von Bevern
Denise & Mark Weinstein
Nancy & Michael Weinstein
Charlotte Wernick
Betsy & Scott Wertheimer
Pat & Giora Winnik
Janie & Alan Wolk
Jane & Mark Young
Norman Zegas
Carol G. Zlatkinz”l

Amy & Jeffrey Zomper

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN

CBI
GRATEFULLY ACKNOWLEDGES

ALL OF OUR DONORS!
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CBI Presents
Bookends 

Come join us! 
Wednesday, May 2nd

7:30 pm at CBI 

In this book group, we are using literature to connect with Israelis and 
gain understanding of their lives and history. 

We will be discussing: 
My Russian Grandmother 

and Her American Vacuum Cleaner
A family memoir 
by Meir Shalev 

Meir Shalev is an acclaimed Israeli author who has won the National Jewish Book Award and the 
Brenner Prize, one of Israel’s top literary awards.  UMy Russian Grandmother and Her American 
Vacuum Cleaner Uis a true story, both funny and sad, about Meir’s grandmother.  In 1923, she 
emigrated to Palestine where she confronted the challenges of setting up life in a new land, 

including poverty, prejudice, memories and, worst of all, the ever present dust of the Valley of 
Jezreel.  It is a story of ideals and journeys, from Russia to Israel, from Orthodox Judaism to 

socialism, told from the perspective of a loving grandson. 

The group facilitator will be our own Jennifer Glick.

All are invited!  If you have any questions, please contact Debbie Liner at 
973-763-3226 or Wendi Weill at 973-467-7967, Sisterhood Programming Co-Chairs.
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PRE-SCHOOL SHABBAT 
SERVICE & DINNER 

Sponsored by HGECC and the CBI Membership Committee 

FRIDAY, MAY 4, 2012 

5:45 PM 
Please join with other pre-school families, our CBI Clergy, 

Rochelle Baron, and members of the Membership Committee 

as we welcome Shabbat with a brief, child-friendly service 

followed by grape juice, Challah, and dinner!   

The cost is $5 per person, maximum of $25 per family. 

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

WE HOPE YOU CAN JOIN US!!  RSVP BY TUESDAY, MAY 1, 2012 
RETURN THIS FORM TO THE SYNAGOGUE OFFICE OR SEND AN EMAIL TO 

Stacy Thompson (stacyru@gmail.com) 
 

Name___________________________________ 
Phone number_____________________ 
Number of Adults__________Children__________@ $5 per person  

(Max. of $25 per family) 
Please make your check out to Congregation B’nai Israel.  

Questions or want to help?  Contact Stacy at email address above!! 
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Interior Design
9 Oakland Road
Short Hills, NJ 07078
973 912 9408  Fax 973 912 0387

Email SRDdesigns@aol.com
www.SharonDrazninInteriors.com

Sharon R. Draznin, ASID
SD

I

AFFORDABLE COMPUTER AID!
Curt’s Computer Intelligence Resource

Curtis Renkin
Technician and MOUE-Certified Tutor

(973) 379-7253

signsman87@hotmail.com

Don’t Blame the Teacher!

For a FREE Consultation Call or Visit Our Website

636 Morris Turnpike Suite 1B Short Hills, NJ 070978  
2 Northfi eld Rd. Suite 207 Livingston, NJ 07932

52 Upper Montclair Rd. Montclair, NJ 07043

973-376-4646 • LearningRx.com/short-hills

The Myth:  It’s the Teacher’s 
fault when a child fails to 
succeed in School.

The Facts:  80% of Learning 
Issues are due to weak 
cognitive skills - skills like attention, memory, 
auditory or visual processing skills.

The Fix:  LearningRx One-to-One training WORKS 
by correcting the underlying cognitive skills 
that cause learning, reading, math and behavior 
diffi culties.  We can help your child unlock their 
true potential in school and in life.

W ASSERMAN REALTY GROUP

Evan Wasserman, President
Licensed Broker - NJ & NY

Expertise in all your real estate transactions

LLC

303 Millburn Avenue
Millburn, NJ 07041

973-723-6700
evanwasserman@hotmail.com
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Skilled Nursing  Alzheimer's Special Care Unit 
New Short-Term & Long-Term Rehabilitation Unit 
Hospice Care   Senior Housing with Assistance   

1155 Pleasant Valley Way, West Orange, NJ 07052 
Call for a Tour Today: 973-400-3307 

www.doigc.org 

BUNCHERS HARDWARE

MAPLEWOOD LOCK AND KEY

H a r d w a r e
L o c k s m i t h  S e r v i c e
W i n d o w s  R e p a i r e d
H a n d y m a n  S e r v i c e

320 Millburn Avenue
Millburn, NJ 07041

Phone: 973-376-0776
Phone: 973-763-3092

*Graveside/SOP package includes professional charges, preparation, and local transportation. Does not include casket, vault, shroud and 
cash disbursements such as cemetery fees, death certificates, gratuities. Request our general price list. Call for details.

J.L. Apter Memorial Chapels
Jason L. Apter, Manager • NJ Lic. No. 3650

A NON PROFIT JEWISH FUNERAL HOME
The same dignified full service at greatly reduced prices.

In the Apter Family Tradition Since 1902

Graveside, Synagogue or at our Chapel

Donating $500 to Congregation B’nai Israel from each funeral

SERVICES FROM $4695*

Pre-arrangement services available in your home
RESTRICTIONS APPLY

2122 Millburn Avenue • Maplewood, NJ

973.376.2600 • 877.278.3765

Private Tutoring 
SAT/ACT Preparation

Also: All Subjects/All Grades
Mr. Richman

Veteran Teacher: Columbia HS
Richteach3@aol.com

973-489-6113
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Congregation B’nai Israel in Millburn, NJ 
is an egalitarian congregation committed 
to promoting Jewish life in our communi-
ty and the principles of Conservative Ju-
daism through practice and observance.  
We seek to advance our Jewish knowl-
edge and spirituality, celebrating impor-
tant life cycle and communal events, and 
making our synagogue life, traditions, 
and Jewish wisdom accessible to commu-
nity members and visitors.

Congregation B’nai Israel  (973) 379-3811

Steven Bayar, Rabbi 

Lorna Wallach, Cantor  

Jane Young, Executive Director

Education

Janice Colmar, Education Director

Rochelle Baron, Director, Early Childhood Center

Youth Programming

USY - Marla Parnes 

Chaverim & Kadima - Aly Greenstein 	

Officers

Jonathan Engel, President

Linda Sotnick, 1st Vice President

Brad Schenerman, 2nd Vice President

David Good, 3rd Vice President 

Andrea Hirschfeld, Recording Secretary

Josh Jacobs, Financial Secretary

David Ehrlich, Treasurer


